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PERMIT  

No. 80/12/03/010/40 

 

Issued under Section 35(4) of the National Heritage Resources Act, Act No. 25 of 1999.   

Permission is hereby given: 

to: Prof. BW Smith, 

of: the Rock Art Research Institute,  

Department of Archaeology, 

University of the Witwatersrand 

for: conservation of the rock art site “The Great Train” 

at: approximately S23° 16’ 52”, E28° 51’ 34”  

on: the farm Bonne Esperance 356LR,  

in: the Seshego Magisterial District, Limpopo Province. 

 

The following conditions apply: 

1. If the permit holder is not to be present on the site at all times, then SAHRA must 

be provided with the names and qualifications of the authorised representatives. 

2. Photos of the panels must be taken before and after the conservation work is 

undertaken.  

3. The applicant must keep a full record of the conservation techniques and of the 

material used during the conservation work.  



4. Wherever possible, the conservation principle of reversibility must be adhered to.  

5. A floor plan showing movements of the rocks and of the new infrastructure must 

be included in the interim and final reports to be submitted to SAHRA.  

6. Progress reports must be submitted to SAHRA on or before 1 May 2013 and 1 

May 2014. The final report is due on or before 1 May 2015. SAHRA reserves the 

right to withhold further permits if progress is not deemed satisfactory. 

7. Reprints of all published papers or copies of theses or reports resulting from this 

work must be lodged with SAHRA. 

8. If a published report has not appeared within three years of the lapsing of this 

permit, the report required in terms of the permit will be made available to 

researchers on request. 

9. It is the responsibility of the permit holder to obtain permission from the 

landowner for each visit. Conditions of access imposed by the landowner must be 

observed. 

10. SAHRA shall not be liable for any losses, damages or injuries to persons or 

properties as a result of any activities in connection with this permit. 

11. SAHRA reserves the right to cancel this permit by notice to the permit holder. 

 

This permit is valid until 1 May 2015. 

 

 

 

Pp Mrs Colette Scheermeyer 

For Chief Executive Officer  


